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Dues Renewal Time 
The year has nearly gone and it is time to think about 
renewing your dues for 2014. Club dues are due Janu-
ary 1. Ongoing promotions and events have been suc-
cessful so the dues remain at $25 per person or $30 
for a family.   At the end of the year the club has 61 
paid members. Those who have paid by the start of 
the program for February  will be eligible for a draw-
ing to have their dues refunded.  New membership 
cards will be issued starting with the March meeting.  
Please go to the web site and download a copy of the 
membership application /renewal form and bring it 
with you when paying your dues. Please make note of 
any changes from previous years. The form will help 
us prevent errors in crediting dues payments and al-
low updating of the membership database as required. 
Make checks payable to Corridor Woodturners and 
turn in your check and form to David Kesler. Show-
ing your membership card will get a discount at many 
places turning supplies are sold including Acme 
Tools, Woodcraft and Woodsmith Stores. 

December Meeting/Christmas Party  
The December meeting will be the Christmas party 
held with the Corridor Woodcrafters. It will be at the 
Antioch Christian Church in Marion running from 11:
AM to 2:30PM on Saturday, December 7th. We will 
eat at Noon and then have a show and tell session and 
a drawing for the many door prizes the clubs have as-
sembled for the event. 
The clubs will supply the entrée items and members 
are asked to bring something to share and a glass or 
cup for your beverage.   

The November meeting was held at the shop of Bill 
Kalkbrenner in Manchester. Bill and Harold Rosauer and 
the rest of the group from Manchester had the shop out-
fitted with six lathes and lots of good things to eat.  I sus-
pect Bill’s wife had a lot to do with the latter.  The topic 
was tops, the spinning kind, and Harold, Harvey Jeck and 
Greg Ellyson each gave a demonstration on how they 
turned them. Then all who wanted to give it a try picked 
out a lathe and went to work, with the demonstrators 
standing by to advise. Despite the fact that each demon-

strator had different ideas and techniques on how a top 
should be made, they were all good spinners. 

 All the members who gave top making a try put their 
creations in a hat and they were judged by the demonstra-

(Last Meeting Continued on page 7) 

January Meeting 
January’s meeting will be at Tom and Stacy Nehl’s shop 
and we will have demonstrations on hollowing tools and  
techniques. 
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 From the President  
2013 is shortly coming to an end and the December Corridor Woodturners/Corridor 
WoodCrafters Christmas Party will be a fitting close to the year.    I hope you can find 
time to attend December 7, 2013 11:30 am to 2:30 pm – Eat at Noon.    Please bring a dish 
to share and your own table setting and drinking cup/mug.   The two clubs will supply the 
entrée items as well as the drinks.    As last year, we have planned a show and share dis-
cussion, so please bring your latest creations.    We will also have a raffle  with Santa fill-
ing his bag with items for members as well as spouses and guests.    Antioch Christian 
Church, Marion, Iowa is the location.   See you there!     
 

The January 9th CWT Meeting will NOT be at Leisure Living Construction in Hiawatha BUT 
instead will be at Tom and Stacy Nehl’s Workshop 1008 Rolling Glen Marion, IA.   Bring your chair as 
we will have a discussion / program covering – Hollowing and Hollowing Systems.    Our January Project 
of the Month will be – TOPS!!! 
 
I would like to personally thank Bill Kalkbrenner for hosting the November Meeting at his Manchester 
Workshop.    Harold, Harvey and Greg put on an excellent presentation on turning tops.   Plan to bring your 
version of  a TOP to the January Meeting at Nehl’s Woodshop.   
 
I apologize for the situation during the ACME Tools Fall Sale.   Apparently late in October/ Early Novem-
ber, ACME decided they would use the lathe with one of their vendors and we would not be needed.    The 
word did not get out to us and thus we continued to promote the opportunity as a CWT promotional event.    
Thank you for coming to ACME Tools to support the CWT and then having to leave.   We will look to the 
Spring Tool Sale and hopefully we will be able to use this upcoming event to promote the CWT.   
  
As we have discussed before, the success of the CWT is based on your input and support.     
???????????If you have any items you would like to show in the CWT Display at the Eastern Iowa Airport Dis-
play, please contact Kevin Bierman, David Kesler, Tom Nehl or me and we can get your item(s) in the dis-
play case. 
???????????Still going on - Help fund the CWT through your Christmas Ornament creations – CWT is being al-
lowed to sell ornaments from now until Christmas at the McGowan House in Marion.   Please contact 
David Kesler with your items or drop them off at the McGowan House,  524 10th Street, Marion.     There 
were 39 ornaments gathered at the November Meeting and any we sell put dollars into the CWT Treasury.   
 
The CWT Board of Directors elected to postpone the December Board Meeting.   The next Board Meeting 
will be in January – date to be announced.    
 
I have learned a great deal of information regarding turning and I hope you have as well. www.
corridorturners.org is a great promotional tool to convey information on the CWT.     The CWT Facebook 
site is available as well for access to the club.   David Kesler is our Webmaster/ Facebook administrator.      
 
Don’t forget to renew your CWT Membership.    Membership form is posted on the CWT Website.  Please 
submit the completed form with your payment to aid us in keeping track of the fees.        
 
Stay Challenged and as Always,   
Happy Turning and Happy New Year!!!!   Bruce A. Kruse 

         

Bruce Kruse 
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Tegler, David   S&T 
Davis, Brad   S&T 

Bohnen, Byron    S&T 
Ellyson, Greg   POM 

Bodin, Jim  POM 

Cox, John   POM 
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Sherman, Dean   S&T Rosauer, Harold   S&T 

Ristow, Bob   POM 

Rohrbacher, Paul  S&T 

Lesko, Joe  POM 
Kesler, David  POM 
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Galvin, Terry  POM 

Kesler, David     POM 

Rohrbacher, Paul  S&T 

Sherman, Dean     S&T 

Galvin, Terry   S&T 

Nauman, Doug  - Examples of an 
African craftsman, made on mini-

mal equipment 

Kruse, Bruce,  POM 



 Month   2013                                     Corridor Woodturners                                     Page 6 

Davis, Brad  S&T Galvin, Terry   S&T 

Rosauer, Harold  S&T Rohrbacher, Paul   S&T 

McGowen House 
If any of you have been turning ornaments this holiday season and have too many, consider donating them to 
the McGowen house for their sale. The club will receive 75% of the sale price, determined by McGowen 
House, and any remaining at the end of the season will be returned to the club and their makers. You can 
bring ornaments for donation to the Christmas Party or get them to David Kesler or take them directly to 
McGowen House and tell the folks there what they are for. At the time the tree was set up there were 39 or-
naments available and some have been sold.  
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(Last Meeting Continued from page 1) 

tors.  David Tegler’s top came out on “ top”, result-
ing in a prize of a very nice cherry burl for his ef-
forts. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Every one who attended had a good time and gained 
experience either by turning a top or talking with 
other members about turning projects or techniques  
in the informal atmosphere in the shop.  The Pro-
ject of the month for January will be Tops, 
all kinds and sizes. 
 

Jack Haney, an early member of the club has de-
cided to sell his turning equipment consisting of: 
 
Lathes 
Grizzly, 16"x 43" Swivel head & Wood Lathe, 2 
HP motor -1" x 8 spindle, M2 Tapers. 
 
Grizzly, Swivel head & Tail Stock (only) 
1" x 12 spindle, 1/2 HP motor, M2 Tapers.  
Fits on other Grizzly bed. 
 
Penn State Turncrafter 8" x12" Lathe, variable 
speed, 1/3 HP motor,  M1 Tapers 
 
Accessories 
 
Adaptors -1"x8 TPI Spindle to 1"x12 TPI 
Adaptors - 1"x12 TPI Spindle to 1" x8 TPI 
M2 Crown Super Center 
3 Jaw Chuck 1"x12 TPI Thread 
4 Jaw Chuck 1x12 TPI Thread 
Misc tool rests 
6" Face plates 
Teknatool super nova chuck set 
Steady rests 
Indexing Jig 
Misc turning tools & More 
 
Contact Jack for more information at: 
 Jack Haney (319)395-9082 or 
jnlhaney@imonmail.com 
 
 

Tools For Sale 
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For Sale 
Have something for sale? Let the club mem-
bers know about it here. Get the info to 
John Cox to be added to the next newsletter 

  Dues Structure and Meeting  
Attendance Policy 

Club dues are: 
$25.00 per year for an General membership.  
$30.00 per year for a Family membership 
$100.00 per year for a Supporting member-
ship. 
Potential members may attend  two meetings 
as a guest then must either join the club or 
pay 1/4 of the current general membership 
fee to attend a regular meeting. 


